

Information Letter no. 33-2016

Dear Member Federations,

when you read this letter tomorrow morning, it should just remind you about a very special day: the 26th October 1991 – the day, when the Union Europénne d'Escrime, short UEE, was founded during the European Senior Championships in Vienna (AUT).

18 federations were present at this occasion, 4 others were represented by proxies.

The first president was Rainer Mauritz (AUT), followed a year later in Lisbon by Joaquim Chito Rodrigues (POR), and in 1996, in Limoges, Jenö Kamuti (HUN) took over. 1997in Gdansk the name of our confederation was changed to European Fencing Confederation.

2005 in Zalaegerszeg (HUN) Alisher Usmanov (RUS) was elected as president, passing on this job in 2009 in Plovdiv (BUL) to Frantisek Janda (CZE) who died in 2015 on a flight to Japan. The 2016 congress in Torun elected as 6th EFC President Stanislav Pozdniakov (RUS).

The Executive Committee who will meet this weekend in Prag, will discuss in which way we should celebrate this 25th Anniversary of the EFC/CEE. We will keep you informed.

Best regards,

Max Genter
General Secretary

General Secretariate
Postfach 1138
D-82 179 Groebenzell-Muenchen

Email: secretariate@eurofencing.info www.eurofencing.info